PURDUE
FORT WAYNE

Community Arts Academy

2020 COVID-19 Safety Precautions and Procedures

General Campus:

Please, if anyone in your household is experiencing a fever, cough, or other COVID-19 symptoms,
or if you have recently been directly exposed to someone who has tested positive for COVID-19,
do not come to class.

Face masks must be worn in every building on campus AT ALL TIMES and outdoors when social
distancing is not possible. As good practice, masks should always be worn when on campus.

Hand sanitizer and sanitizing wipe stations have been placed in high traffic areas on campus.
We recommend that everyone wash hands or use hand sanitizer before and after class/lessons.
All rooms will be sanitized after use.

All building doors have been designated as entrances or exits and many hallways and stairwells
have been marked for one-way traffic only. Please follow all signs.

Drinking fountains will be shut down until further notice.
Classroom capacity has been reduced.

Parents may not join their students in classrooms or practice rooms. They may wait for their
student to finish class in a public area or lobby, while observing social distancing.

Please have your student use the restroom prior to class to prevent frequent usage.

Dance Class:

Students must wear masks at all times, even when dancing.
Students will be spaced out to dance at a minimum of six feet apart from each other.
No water bottles.

No personal items in the dance room. Leave them with a parent in the lobby. This includes street
shoes.

There will be no in-person final recital—a digital performance is TBD.




PURDUE
FORT WAYNE

Community Arts Academy

2020 COVID-19 Safety Precautions and Procedures, cont.

Theatre Class:

Students must wear masks at all times.
Students will be spaced out to act at a minimum of six feet apart from each other.
No water bottles.

There will be no in-person final performance—a digital performance is TBD.

Art Class:

Students must wear masks at all times.
Students will be spaced out at tables at a minimum of six feet apart from each other.
No water bottles.

Sharing art supplies should be avoided whenever possible.

Private Music Instruction:

Masks are required at all times, even during lessons. Masks for singing and instrument playing
are widely available for purchase. Please contact your instructor or Emily Grillo if you need help
obtaining the proper protection.

Community members and students not enrolled in music courses are not permitted to use the
practice rooms.

Before you enter the practice room, please sign the sheet outside.

After your lesson, please exit the room quickly to provide time for your instructor to sanitize the
area.

If you have an issue with any of these policies or procedures, please do not take them up with your instructor.

Rather, contact Emily Arata Grillo at egrillo@pfw.edu or 260-481-6059 with questions or concerns.




